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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right. On 19 August 2019, we carried out an inspection which judged the provider 
to be inadequate with enforcement action. We issued a Welfare Requirements Notice which 
is a legal notice that requires the provider to take action within the timescales set out. You 
can read the report and see the actions raised on our website.  

On 17 September 2019, we carried out a monitoring visit to assess what action the provider 
has taken and ensure the welfare requirements notice has been met. It is an offence not to 
comply with an enforcement notice. The inspector found that the provider has taken 
sufficient action to meet the requirements.  

We carried out observations of the premises, spoke with staff and the provider and reviewed 
relevant documentation. The provider has completed an action plan and is working with the 
local authority on what needs to be improved to continue to meet requirements. All staff are 
suitably vetted, and the provider has implemented robust systems for recruitment and 
selection. The provider has appropriate systems in place to complete supervision meetings 
and identify staff training needs. An effective key person is in place for each child to ensure 
their needs are met. The provider has effective arrangements to monitor, support and coach 
staff to improve the quality of teaching and learning overall. The arrangements for 
observation, assessment and monitoring children's progress is under review and we 
acknowledge that this would take some time to be established.  

We are satisfied that the provider has taken appropriate action to address the actions and 
the next step is a full inspection where any outstanding action will also be monitored.  

The provider remains suitable for registration with Ofsted.


